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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

REVISED STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  
DATE: April 15, 2002
PROPOSED NO: 2002-0137
PREPARED BY: Mike Alvine
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and Graphic Communications International Union, Local 767-M representing employees in the department of executive services, information and administrative services division; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.

Committee Action:  At its April 9, 2002 meeting, the Labor, Operations and Technology Committee voted to forward this ordinance to the full Council with a do pass recommendation.  The vote was unanimous with five ayes.
SUMMARY:  The proposed ordinance would approve a three-year labor agreement with 10 workers in the County’s print shop covering five classifications of equipment operators.  The new contract begins in January of 2002 and runs through December 31, 2004.  Negotiations were conducted in a timely manner.
Key Contract Elements – In general, the proposed contract falls within the labor policy guidance established by the Council, with the exception of labor policy one on the Labor Policy Summary Table (Attachment 3), which we are still researching to understand.  

Wage Adjustments:  The contract provides for the standard Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September for 2002.  This is a 2.32 percent increase for the current year.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.  

Classification/Compensation Project – This agreement incorporates the ten step “squared” table that has become standard for County workers.  

Family and Medical Leave Policy – The proposed agreement incorporates the standard provisions.

Bereavement Leave – Workers may have up to three days of bereavement leave with pay, per year.  For additional occurrences of bereavement, employees may use sick leave or leave without pay.
No Strike Provision – The contract recognizes the importance of maintaining services and so commits workers and the union to settle differences without a strike.

Fiscal Note:  The cost of the new contract is estimated at $10,365 for 2002; $12,800 in 2003 and; $14,098 in 2004. (Attachment 2)  The department has the funds available and will not need a supplemental appropriation.
ATTENDING:  
Kimberley Lew, J.D., Labor Relations Analyst/Negotiator, Dept. of Executive Services, King County

Brian Earl, President, Local 767 M, Graphic Communications Union
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